TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 9th May 2016
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Paul Reyner
Clerk Adele Waddington


Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor John Dransfield
Councillor Chris Taylor


Councillor Ruth Crompton
Councillor Ian Hartley

Councillor Adrian Foulkes

Councillor Karen Parsons



Also Present : Vikki Greenwood, Brian Greenwood, David Storey, Clare Storey, Cllr Margaret Foxley, PCSO Luke Gregory, David Cockburn-Price
Apologies: Councillor Seb Wilcock, Cllr Sarah Cockburn-Price

Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 4th April 2016 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed Cllr Dransfield, seconded Cllr Robinson
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters
The new PCSO, Luke Gregory attended the meeting to introduce himself.  He has worked in the area for a year, and done 3 years prior to this in Preston as a Special Constable.  He has been in the area for a month, and is now full time over various shifts.  PCSO Gregory also lives in the village
PCSO Gregory gave the crime figures which are down on the same time last year.  He reported a car break in at the garage on Skipton Road and they are pursuing enquiries on this.

PCSO Gregory advised that he has been monitoring the parking issue at the bottom of Carry Lane, but no laws are being broken.  He has asked the patrol car to ensure this area is monitored.  PCSO Gregory has spent a lot of time walking around, and found issues at Ball Grove with legal highs and dog fouling.  Cllr Foulkes advised that there was a lot of general rubbish on the car park at the recreation ground on the morning of the meeting.  PCSO Gregory will keep an eye on this.  Cllr Hodgson reported that there have always been issues with dog fouling on the recreation ground as well.  Cllr Crompton asked that the school path between Weavers Court and the school is also monitored, as she has noticed an increase in dog fouling again.  She has picked several amounts up over the past weeks.

Cllr Parsons advised that there seems to be a lot of rubbish building up over the fence at the rear of Brookside Garage.  PCSO Gregory will have a look and speak to the garage owner if necessary.
Adele to put PCSO Gregory’s contact details and the crime figures on the website.
CCllr Paul White

CCllr White could not attend the meeting but Adele Waddington advised that the white lining on the parking area opposite Weavers Court has now been completed.
Cllr Margaret Foxley attended the meeting to advise she has recently be re-elected, and will be in post for the next 4 years.  Her time will be split between Trawden and Laneshaw bridge.  Cllr Hodgson reported his concerns over the sides of the road around the recreation ground, Coal Pit Lane and Burnley Road.  Cllr Robinson also asked whether there had been any progress on the issues with the road sinking at Windy Arbour corner.  Adele Waddington to forward the information received from LCC Highways when it was reported.
Residents Issues

David Storey attended the meeting to ask whether he was able to prune the trees at the back of his garage.  Cllr Foulkes advised that this was acceptable due to the type of trees they are.  David also reported a water 
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leak on his allotment.  He has dug down to where the burst has occurred, and advised it is the mains pipe.  Adele Waddington to ring Dale Contractors ASAP to repair.
Brian and Vikki Greenwood wondered whether they would be able to take on the next plot to theirs.  It is full of tree roots, and would not be good for growing.  It will help him with his access.  It was agreed that he would take plot 12B at half of the cost, and this would now all be one plot – 12A.  Brian also reported that there is a very large build up of rubbish on one allotment.  Adele Waddington to order a 10 tonne skip for Friday 13th May and allotment holders will clear the area over the weekend.  David Storey advised that he is happy for this to be placed outside his garage.  The Councillors thanked Brian, Vikki, David and Clare for attending.
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
 Steven has completed 21 hours and it is generally felt that he is doing a very good job.
Cllr Robinson and Adele have been working on getting costings for the raised planted area to the bottom of White Lee Avenue to apply to the Environmental Projects funding.  The proposal is to clear the garden, dig out some of the soil, put down a membrane, 12” top soil and finish with chippings.  Cllr Robinson has received a quote of £1000 from Roy Pickles.  Adele has received a quote from Ground Tech for £2850.  Cllr Robinson has asked the suppliers to draw up a plan and cost for the plants which is £560.  Adele also suggested that we purchase 2 platforms for standing on, these are £29.99 each.  Cllr Hartley suggested taking out the current tree and grinding the stump, then leaving the wood to finish off the top of the garden.  Adele to apply for the fund for £1920 to cover all of the above plus a replacement smaller silver birch tree.

CNC Support has agreed to pay £25 for a cherry tree outside their premises.  Adele has invoiced them.

The North West in Bloom competition judges are to attend on 19th July 2016.

Adele to ask Pendle Borough Council for some black bin bags for the Trawden in Bloom team.

Colne Area Committee

Cllr Dransfield advised there is nothing on the agenda this month for new planning applications.  There is enforcement in place for the access road off the tram tracks, as it is untidy and the owners have advised that they are unable to tidy it.  There is a new enforcement on the garage at Chapel Gate Farm at Winewall as this was not included in their planning application.  The occupiers started to make the garage bigger, but they have been asked to stop work.  The Herders have received a fine of £1100 plus £200 costs
Neighbourhood Plan

Now that all the maps have been received from Pendle Council, Cllr Dransfield raised some concerns regarding displacement of houses quantities from The Rough and Lidgett triangle houses (if the appeal is successful), into Trawden if we do a joint plan.  David Cockburn-Price plans to ask Colne Town Council to do 2 more for Colne; one for Vivary and one for Waterside, and will also enquire about the displacement.  Cllr Dransfield feels that there are different objectives for Trawden as we really want to keep the integrity, heritage and character of the village.  Cllr Dransfield proposed that we leave the joint plan and do one of our won which will fit in with our objectives and desires.  This was seconded by Cllr Robinson – put to vote 6 in favour.  Cllr Dransfield apologised to David for the length of time it has taken to come to this decision.  Cllr Dransfield is willing to work on this, but requires support from other Councillors and other groups in the village.  He will put together some promotional material which can be sent out and published in the paper.  Cllr Crompton thanked Cllr Dransfield for the work he has put in with the group so far, this was seconded by Cllr Reyner.  Cllr Reyner agreed to be the figure-head of the new plan going forward.
Allotments
Adele Waddington has received a complaint about fires over the weekend at the allotments.  Tenants are allowed to have small controlled fires, as per the terms and conditions.  The smoke was white, so was horticultural waste, and the allotment holder is always aware of the wind direction before he lights a fire.  Adele to respond to the complainant.
Cllr Parsons advised that there is to be an allotment competition.  Details of which will be available soon.

One tenant has asked whether they can put a playhouse on their plot.  Adele to respond advising it must be put on rails and not paving slabs, and children must be supervised and encouraged to participate in growing produce on the plot. 






06/2017
Transfer of Services to Town and Parish Councils
Adele has received the land transfer documents from Pendle Borough Council for the 2 garage sites.  It was proposed by Cllr Robinson that these are signed and returned ASAP.  Seconded Cllr Crompton.  All in favour.  Adele to ensure they are sent back to Pendle Council for them to process and send to land registry.
Lanehouse Lane playground now belongs to the Parish Council.  The original documents are being held in the safe at Pendle Council and Adele has some electronic copies.

Victorian Toilet
Cllr Taylor has sent some contact information to Adele, but Martin Watson will have a look at the toilet and advise what is the best way to repair.
Councillors Photo for Family Tree
Adele has received Cllr’s Hartley and Robinson’s photos already.  Cllr Hodgson and Cllr Compton took photo’s at the meeting, but everyone else is reminded that these need to be sent to Adele ASAP
Clerk and Responsible Financial Offices job Description
The job description has been drawn up and was accepted by all Councillors present at the meeting.  Any office closures due to annual leave will be put on the website.
Parish Matters

The application for transparency funding completed earlier in the year was not processed by the working group.  Adele advised that we can apply retrospectively.  Proposed that we apply again by Cllr Hodgson, seconded Cllr Reyner – all in favour.
Planning Applications

APPLICATION: 16/0126/HHO  - PROPOSAL: Full: Erection of single storey side extension. 

AT: 93 Skipton Road Trawden Colne 

The Councillors had no objections to this application

APPLICATION: 16/0133/FUL - PROPOSAL: Full: Erection of agricultural building 

AT: Tongue End Farm Hollin Hall Trawden 

The Councillors have no objections to the location of the proposed building, but would like to see Yorkshire boarding instead of corrugated steel

APPLICATION: 16/0284/FUL - PROPOSAL: Full: Demolition of cottages, farm buildings and lean-to, erection of two dwellings preserving the South elevation of existing cottages and conversion of barn to two dwellings.

AT: Higher Stunstead Farm Stunstead Road Trawden

The proposed conversion of this area is in-keeping with the area and the Councillors were very happy to see that the facings of the buildings were to remain

APPLICATION: 16/0300/FUL - PROPOSAL: Full: Erection of one four bed detached dwelling house and change of use of agricultural land to residential use.

AT: Hollin Hall Barn Hollin Hall Trawden

Now that the issue with the sycamore tree has been resolved, the Councillors have no issues with the proposals on the site

Enforcement : PLE/16/0021 - Re: Unauthorised extension to garage 

Location:Chapel Gate Farm New Row Winewall

Enforcement on 4 Church Street, Trawden

The insertion of velux windows in the roof of a house is  permitted development under Schedule 2, Part 1, Class C of the General Permitted Development Order. These rights are not restricted on that building or within Trawden Forest Conservation Area.  Internal works involved in loft conversions also do not require planning 
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permission, a planning application is typically only required for a loft conversion if dormer windows are involved. Therefore, it appears that the works you described are not in breach of planning control. 

 
Correspondence

Bank statement received

Information received for notice boards about the Police and Crime Commissioner and Borough Council Elections

Final recommendations of the Electoral Review of Lancashire received

Grass Roots magazine received

First meeting of the community Cohesion Action Network to take place in The Wilson Room at Nelson town Hall on 25th May 2016

Letter received from LBS regarding the paving to the side of the Millennium Garden

Minutes of the Fairtrade meeting received

Advice received that the Lancashire Encounter Festival will take place on 23rd – 25th September in Preston
Advice received that Keighley Road will be closed for urgent gas repairs from 29th April to 8th May 2016

Correspondence received from Philip Mousdale that they have no information about any housing proposal on the allotment site at Cotton Tree.

Document received from Lancashire County Council about ‘Changing how and where we deliver services’

Invitation to attend a meeting on Thursday 26th May at 2pm about the Pendle Greenbelt Assessment
Finance
Bank transfer of £241.50 to Steven Hounslow for April hours
Bank transfer of £120 to J&M Properties for office rent
Bank transfer of £251.86 to Zurich for Insurance
Cllr Dransfield has done a year end summary, and Adele has created a monitoring sheet to ensure we do not over spend against budgets set in the special budget meeting in January
Meeting closed 10.00pm – next meeting 13th June 2016
Dates for future meetings
13th June,
 4th July, 
No meeting in august, 
5th September, 
3rd October, 
7th November, 
5th December 
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